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ORDER

DISPOSITION: REGULATION WITHDRAWN

ASPEN ESTATES SUBDIVISION (Aspen Estates or Company) is a
privately owned water company located in Newberg, Oregon. As a regulated utility,
the Company was subject to the Commission’s Annual Revenue Fee pursuant to
ORS 756.310.

In October 2004, Staff learned that the city of Newberg (City) approved
Aspen Estates’ request to connect to the City’s water system. At that time, the Company
was in the process of hiring someone to draw up the plans so they could proceed with the
connection.

In a letter to Aspen Estates dated December 28, 2006, Staff requested the
status of the plan to connect the Company’s customers to the City’s water system. In
its response filed February 22, 2007, the Company stated that the City is now serving
Aspen Estates’ former customers. The response did not state when the connection
occurred.

On March 28, 2007, the Commission received Aspen Estates’ 2006
Annual Fee Statement indicating zero usage and zero revenues. On May 3, 2007, Staff
spoke with a City employee who confirmed that the City began providing water service
to Aspen Estates’ customers in November 2005.

Because the City now serves the former customers of Aspen Estates
Subdivision, the Company is not a public utility as defined in ORS 757.005.




